Subcommittee on LC-CEAL CJK Cataloging Internship 2012-2013 annual report
Erica Soonyoung Chang of University of Hawaii at Manoa replaced EunHee Hah of Harvard University to serve on the subcommittee for the remaining term (2012-2014).

At 2012 CEAL annual meeting plenary session, Joy Kim, CEAL President, announced the recipient of the 2012 LC-CEAL CJK cataloging internship program: Ms. Chiaki Aita of University of Maryland.  Ms. Aita visited the Library of Congress in May for the first time.  A retired native Japanese-speaking cataloger, Ms. Fujishiro, was assigned to be her trainer to work with a pre-1945 material collection, originally held by Japanese military and intelligence institutions. A formal agreement would be signed had it not a new situation arisen. In June, the Subcommittee chair, Yue Shu, was informed by Ms. Aita that she had to withdraw her internship due to her employment termination at University of Maryland and pending work permit from the US Citizenship and Immigration Services.  As she was the only candidate for the program, her withdrawal resulted in the incompletion of the 2012 program.  Due to the premature nature of the event, an evaluation of the program is out of the question. 
In an effort to broaden the applicant pool and also avoid the same fate of 2012 CEAL Executive Board suggested that CTP reach out to library directors in addition to make announcement on CEAL listserv. Hee-Sook Shin of Columbia University and CEAL treasurer and Hikaru Nakano of University of Florida and chair of the CEAL Membership Committee took a great effort in compiling a master list of libraries with their primary contact information. This was an effort to promote the program to libraries that aren’t typically represented by the CEAL members, like public libraries, think tanks and other academic institutes.  The 2013 LC-CEAL CJK Cataloging Internship program was announced to the CEAL community and OCLC-CJK User Group on Oct. 15, 2012, as well as posted on Autocat and PCC lists.  CEAL news blog also posted the announcement on its website the same day.  92 libraries with CJK collections were contacted at the end of October, 2012 to raise their awareness and support to the program.

By the deadline of the application, Dec. 15, 2012, there were three applicants: Ms. Wei Wang of University of Virginia, Ms. Hyunjoo Eom of University of British Columbia and Ms. Monica Greene of LAC Group.  They represent a variety of library types, work responsibilities, backgrounds and experiences. After careful review, the subcommittee gave a recommendation to the Library of Congress to make the final decision. On Feb. 1st, 2013, Mr. Tom Yee informed the subcommittee of LC’s decision: “the Asian and Middle Eastern Division (ASME) would like to select Ms. Wei Wang for the 2013 LC-CEAL CJK cataloging internship program.  After formal cataloging training in the China Section of ASME, Ms. Wei Wang will contribute to a project to bring a large collection of Chinese pre-1958 imprints under bibliographic control”.

The subcommittee would like to thank Hee-Sook Shin and Hikaru Nakano for their tireless effort in compiling a list of libraries that could extend the candidate pool for the program.
The announcement of the selection will be made at 2013 annual CEAL plenary meeting at San Diego on March 20th. 
